Ba5EM August 23, 2019
South Pymatuning Township Continuation Meeling

The Continuation Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of
Supervisors was held August 23, 2019 at 5:15PM in the municipal building with
Chaivperson Bill Kltumph, Supervisor’s Rose Lyons and Chuck Vranich.

The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag.

The supervisors discussed the opening bids. Lyons said they would need an
additional 3zo0Tons if they didn’t do the seal coat in the contract to fix the
roads.

Bill Klumph made a motion to reject both bids it died for lack of second.

Klumph said they could do the work themselves and it wouldn't cost $50,000.00
and Jon Wilson already approved that they could. Lyons asked Klumph for the
prices of the cost for the township to pave. Klumph did not have the price.
Lyons said our road crew employees are not pavers and it would take way to
long to complete. Lyons said the employees can scratch pave areas and use the
paver and roller for that but shouldn't be requived to pave roads. Klumph said
we will never have enough money to pave all the roads using contractors.
Lyons said tell the public how much money we have to pave and that'’s all you
do for the year but the voads will last longer being done by contractors. Lyons
said a 10Ton voller is requived to pave. Lyons said Sharon Paving’s bid was
$103,387.70 and 320ton would be needed at $74.95 a ton so the price would be
$94,576.90 which could save $8,810.80 on the bid but suggested the township
abide by the recommendation of Penn Dot and follow the bid package price to
ensure the roads are done correctly. Lyons told Klumph he was the one who did
the work without supervisor’s approval and cost the township more money
since the wovk wasn't budgeted for.

There was a bid revised by Kivila presented to the board which could not be
accepted due to the bids acceptance being closed.

Rose Lyons made a motion seconded by Chuck Vvanich to accept the lowest bid
from Sharon Paving at $103,387.70. Motion passed with Klumph voting no.

Klumph asked about the subdivision and told Vranich he already voted on it at
the regular meeting on August 14, 2019. Vranich said he was blindsided and
had fittle experience about subdivisions being approved and followed Klwmphs
lead. Vranich said he knows now it wasn't done properly. Lyons advised
Alexander she was not a supervisor until January and that she had no




authority to tell her what to put on the agenda. Lyons explained the procedure
of how subdivision is to be approved and that when a meeting is vecessed it
should be for what was announced at the meeting to allow the public to have
public comment. Klumph said this meeting is adjourned and Lyons seconded
the motion. The meeting ended at 5:45PM

Rose Lyons




